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FOSTER CHILD IDENTIFICATION PROTECTION ACT 

 

House Bill 4022 as introduced 

Sponsor:  Rep. Robert L. Kosowski 

Committee:  Families, Children, and Seniors 

Complete to 9-27-15 

 

SUMMARY:  
 

The bill would create a new act, entitled the Foster Child Identification Protection Act, to 

require that foster care caseworkers monitor credit-related activity carried out in the name 

of a foster child.  The Department of Human Services would be required to develop 

standard forms for use by caseworkers to request a credit report on behalf of foster children 

and to comply with the provision specified in the act 

 

Under the bill, each caseworker would have to request annually a consumer reporting 

agency credit report on each child assigned to them in foster care.  If a requested credit 

report indicates the appearance of fraudulent activity in the foster child's name, the 

caseworker would be required to submit a copy of that report to the court at the next 90-

day review of that child's case service plan.  The court would order the lawyer-guardian ad 

litem to contact the consumer reporting agency and request that it immediately remove the 

fraudulent activity from the child's credit report. 

 

The caseworker would also be required to keep documentation of all requests and 

correspondences regarding the child's credit report and any seemingly fraudulent activity 

on the record in the foster child's case file and to periodically discuss the credit report with 

the foster child and inform the child of the actions being taken regarding the credit report. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 

The bill would not have a significant fiscal impact on the Department of Health and Human 

Services.   
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